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DISCLOSURE UNDER 13.09 OF THE LISTING RULES
AND

INSIDE INFORMATION

This announcement is made by Pearl Oriental Oil Limited (the “Company”) pursuant to Rule 13.09
of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the
“Listing Rules”) and the Inside Information Provisions (as defined under the Listing Rules) under
Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap. 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

The Board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company announces that the Company received a
repayment demand letter dated 16 August 2018 from ICD Group International Limited (“ICD”),
requesting the Company to repay the outstanding amount of approximately HK$5 million in relation
to a bounced cheque issued by the Company, and if such amount is not repaid within the next 5 days
of the repayment demand letter, ICD may institute legal proceedings against the Company, including
petition for the winding up of the Company.

The Company is seeking for legal advice on the matter and will keep the market informed by way of
announcement in compliance with the Listing Rules as and when appropriate.
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